
 

The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle 

To: Mayor and Members of Council 

Prepared by: Michael Cappucci, Manager of Engineering 

Department: Public Works 

Date of Report: March 2, 2023 

Report Number: PW-06-2023 

Attachments:  

Subject: Reaume and Bouffard Watermain Replacement Contract Award 

Recommendation 

That the report of the Manager of Engineering dated March 2 2023 (PW-06-2023) 

regarding the Reaume and Bouffard Watermain Replacement Contract Award be 

received; 

And that Council awards the contract to Sherway Contracting (Windsor) Limited. for the 

bid price of $4,738,229.00 plus HST, and fund this amount through the approved 2023 

Watermain Replacement-Bouffard/Reaume Capital project; 

And that the corresponding by-law be adopted during the By-law stage of the agenda. 

Report 

The project will replace the roughly 4.5 km of watermain along Reaume Road from 
Malden Road to Milford Avenue and on Bouffard Road from Malden Road to Matchette 
Road. As part of this work the trail along the North side of Reaume will be extended 
from Matchette Road to Smith Street.  

Not included in this tender but as part of the overall Watermain project will be the partial 
mill and pave of the road surface at locations where trench repairs are required. These 
repairs will be addressed 1 year after construction and are estimated at around 
$150,000. 

The tender closed on February 28, 2023, and we received the following prices 
(excluding HST)  
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Sherway Contracting (Windsor) Limited  $4,738,229 

Rudak Excavating Inc.                             $4,945,200 

Sterling Ridge Infrastrutures Inc.  $5,393,108 

Major Construction (2010) Ltd.                $5,427,423.50 

Shearock Construction Group Inc.  $5,767,775 

J&J Lepera Infrastructures   $6,174,000 

Based on the tender prices, Administration along with LEA Consulting are 
recommending this contract be awarded to Sherway Contracting (Windsor) Limited. for 
the above mentioned price. 

The Construction will begin in May and is expected to last till September. 

Consultations 

The finance department has reviewed the budget impacts.  

Financial Implications 

The Watermain Replacement-Bouffard/Reaume Capital Budget has two funding 

sources.  These funding sources include Water reserves and Investing in Canada 

Infrastructure Program Grant funding ($2,984,666).   

The total tender price of $4,738,229 is within the 2023 approved capital budget of $5 

million, and the remaining work relating to the mill and pave is estimated to fall within 

the remaining funds. 

Prepared By: 

  

Michael Cappucci P.Eng 

Link to Strategic Goals 

1. Enhancing organizational excellence - Not Applicable 

2. Strengthen the community’s engagement with the Town - Not Applicable  

3. Grow and diversify the local economy - Not Applicable  

4. Build on our high-quality of life - Yes  

5. Sustaining strong public services and infrastructure - Yes 
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Communications 

Bids and Tenders 

Notifications 

Not Applicable  

Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Reaume and Bouffard Watermain Replacement Contract 

Award.docx 

Attachments: - BY LAW TEMPLATE.docx 

Final Approval Date: Mar 29, 2023 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

 

Jonathan Osborne 

 

Peter Marra 

 

Joe Milicia 


